
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

  

 

EDITION 1 7 ,  16 th  June  2017  

 

On Thursday 8 June Mrs Robinson-Jones, Deputy 
Headteacher, held a workshop for parents and carers to 
explain changes to the school's curriculum and assessment 
systems.  The workshop was extremely well attended and 
we hope that parents found it informative.  

Details of the meeting together with a copy of the 
presentation can be found on the school website: 

https://marlboroughprimary.school/news/Assessment 

 

ASSESSMENT AND REPORTING MEETING 

 

WELCOME BACK 
 
Welcome back to our final half term before the long summer break.  We hope that everyone was able to make 
the most of the fantastic weather over half term and that the good weather is here to stay. 
 
Already this term the children have participated in a fun packed Science Week, taken part in an election and 
celebrated our first year in the new building at the Fusion Festival.     
 
Our Year 6 children have been busy this week either attending the residential trip in Barcelona or going on a 
series of local based activity days. We hope to bring you reports of their exciting trips in the next edition. 

 
 

SENIOR LEADERSHIP TEAM, GOVERNING BODY AND PARENTS MEETING 

6PM, MONDAY 19 JUNE 
 
Just a reminder that all parents are invited to a meeting with the Senior Leadership Team and Governors on Monday 
19 June at 6pm. During this meeting we will share some of the work that the leadership team and staff at 
Marlborough have been working on.  There will also be a short presentation by the Governing Body. 
We look forward to seeing you. 

https://marlboroughprimary.school/news/Assessment


  

SCIENCE WEEK 5 - 9 JUNE 2017 

Last week we celebrated Science Week at Marlborough. The theme for our Science Week this year was 
Ψ/ƘŀƴƎŜΩΦ  Children were encouraged to think about and investigate the changes happening in the world around us; from 
seasons and climate, to materials and energy. 

 

Ψ¢ƘŜ у ŎƘƛŎƪǎ ŀǊŜ ȅŜƭƭƻǿ ŀƴŘ 
brown. They are cute and 
ŦƭǳŦŦȅΦΩ 

Arthur, Seahorse Class 

Ψ{ŎƛŜƴŎŜ ²ŜŜƪ ƛǎ ŀƭƭ ŀōƻǳǘ 
experiments.  Experiments 
are dangerous.  Scientists 
make experiments.  
Sometimes scientists use 
animals for their 
experiments.  Experiments 
ƘŀǾŜ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ŎƘŜƳƛŎŀƭǎΦΩ 

Siddharth, Butterfly Class 

Ψ²Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ ǎŎƛŜƴŎŜΚ L ǿƛƭƭ ǘŜƭƭ ȅƻǳΦ  
Science Week is about science 
experiments.  Experiments are 
things that are sometimes 
dangerous, but scientists make 
experiments safe.  Sometimes 
scientists find new fossils 
underground.  Scientists use 
ŎƘŜƳƛŎŀƭǎ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǇƻǘƛƻƴǎΦΩ 
 

Kashvi, Butterfly Class 
 

Children were invited to bring in posters or 
prototypes of an invention as part of their half term 
homework as well as taking part in experiments in 
their classrooms.  We were also visited by the 
Science Boffin who ran workshops for the children 
on Wednesday and Hatch End High School who ran a 
workshop for our Year 4s on Thursday.  Mad 
scientists were all around the school on Wednesday 
as children had fun taking part in our 'dress as a 
scientist' day. 

Throughout the week we were also able to watch 
with excitement as our batch of eggs hatched into 
fluffy chicks. 

 
 



   

Ψhƴ aƻƴŘay we did an experiment called colour changing milk. We 
all enjoyed that one especially me and Jazmin because we did that for 
our homework. We all had to write our aim 
(prediction),  equipment, method and results. Then on Tuesday we 
got to dress up as scientists, and we did the rocket balloon challenge. 
It was so much fun - me and Aqsa were a team together. We had a 
really hard time blowing up the balloon but in the end Shariah, Amani 
and Jazmin helped us, and Angelique talked to us while we were 
getting ready. She was doing hers as well with Alishba. Then on 
Wednesday we discovered how rain and fog are formed: Ms S put 
some shaving foam in a glass of water, then she added drops of red 
food colouring, then the whole glass of water went red when the 
shaving foam allowed the red colouring across the water. 
 
¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ aǎ wƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎƛƴƎ {ŎƛŜƴŎŜ ²ŜŜƪΦΩ 
 

Evangeline, Artemis Class 

Ψhƴ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΣ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŎƻǳƭŘ dress up as scientists, a real scientist came to the school to entertain and teach 
everyone about science. He brought scientific equipment and demonstrated that electricity travels through humans to 
get to Earth. Another trick was similar to an illusion. All the children were stunned when their theories were incorrect. 
The scientist poured water into a glass and kept two other glasses empty, then he switched them around which confused 
everyone's eyes. He finally revealed the glass with water and shocked all the children. 
 
The children of Marlborough have been trying out experiments in their classes. 5 Earth tried making a rocket balloon and 
when the teacher, Mr Martin, did the experiment it failed epically. It was the children who figured out the right 
technique; Sumaira, Shaamil and Arjun got the rocket going first. 
 
Not only have we made experiments but some of Year 5 have been taking part in 'I'm A Scientist Get Me Out Of Here'. 
This is an online website where schools can chat and ask questions to five scientists live. This is a competition and is 
similar to X Factor. Every day children vote for which scientist they want to get through to the next day. The scientist 
with the least votes each day will be eliminated. The winner will receive £500 of funding. 
 
The entire school has enjoyed Science Week greatly!Ω 

                                                                   Aishani, Earth Class 

 

ΨIn Science Week, Dove Class had some chicks.  
They also had a workshop and did many 
experiments.  The school all dressed up as 
scientists.  All the Year 2 classes went to a 
workshop and a scientist showed us 
experiments.  They were very interesting.Ω 
 

Anton, Dove Class 

 

We would like to say a big thank you to 
those parents who came in to school to 
talk to children about their science-based 
jobs.  We greatly appreciate your support. 



 

  

Ψ²Ŝ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǿŀǘŎƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛŎƪǎ ƛƴ aǎ wƛƴƎΩǎ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳΦ  Lǘ ǿŀǎ ǾŜǊȅ ŦǳƴΦ  
{ƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛŎƪǎ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǘŎƘ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƎƎǎ ƘŀŘ ŎǊŀŎƪǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜƳΦ  ¢ƘŜ ŎƘƛŎƪǎ 
looked very cute when you look into their eyes.  It was fun watching them. 
 
We also had something else that was fun.  We were making cookies!  There 
were lots of different flavours, there were fudge, chocolate chip and white 
chocolate chip.  All of us got divided into groups.  Once we finished making 
and baking our cookies we let them dry.  Finally it was time to eat our 
cookies. 
 

Ψaȅ Ǌƻōƻǘ ƛǎ ƘŀǇǇȅΣ ŦǊƛŜƴŘƭȅΣ 
kind, helpful and I love him a lot.  
He has manners and waters 
plants. If possible he can do my 
homework. He is very good and 
can tell me ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴΦΩ 

Swayam, Penguin Class 

Next, we made a magic potion in maths.  
The units are ml (millimetres) and l 
(litres).  Once we all finished our potions, 
Mrs Khilji said she was going to make 
the magic potion and see which table 
got it correct. Table 2 won ōǳǘ ƛǘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ 
ƳŀǘǘŜǊΣ ŀǘ ƭŜŀǎǘ ǿŜ ǘǊƛŜŘ ƻǳǊ ōŜǎǘΗΩ 

Lasiya, Shark Class 

 

ΨScience Week was amazing.  Year 4 got 
to see a scientist come from Hatch End 
High School.  All the other years saw 
another scientist.  On Wednesday it was 
dress up as a scientist, lots of people 
wore different types of costumes.  We 
also got to make a project that was 
about how to help the world change.  
We had lots of fun!Ω 

Tashvee, Sapphire Class 

 

Article 29: Your education should 
help you use and develop your 

talents and abilities. 

ΨOn Thursday 8th June, Year 4 were paid a science visit 
by Hatch End High School.  They did lots of experiments 
including the coke and mentos experiment, and we all 
know how that endsΧΦ very, very MESSILY! 
 
Year 4 love amazing things like this and get ever so 
excited.  Mr Williams (the scientist) did the mentos and 
coke experiment twice, all the more fun for us!  My 
favourite experiment was the mentos and coke 
experiment but my second favourite was the rocket.  Mr 
Williams added a few ingredients thenΧ.ŀƴƎΗ Up went 
the rocket.  It hit the hall ceiling!Ω 
 

Abby, Emerald Class 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

On Saturday 10 June the whole community came together in brilliant sunshine to attend the Marlborough Fusion 
Festival, a fun day to celebrate the first year in our new building.  

 

There were plenty of stalls and activities for all ages as well as an amazing range of food stalls with dishes from India, 
Poland, China and Scotland to name but a few.  For the less adventurous there were plenty of tempting sweets, jellies, 
ice creams, cakes and burgers to enjoy. 

 Visits from the police and fire service were very popular with both parents and children.  There were also dance, 
gymnastic and choir performances by our talented children during the afternoon.  Many children attended in cultural 
clothing showcasing what a truly diverse and inclusive community we are. 

 

FUSION FESTIVAL ¦ SATURDAY 10 JUNE 

 

 


